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2.
INTRODUCTION AND BACKGROUND
2.1
The Council last approved an Asset Management Plan (AMP) in July 2003.  This was the third version of the document.  As with previous years, it was “marked” against a number of criteria set by central Government and was classified as ‘Good’. This assisted the Council have opportunities to bid for and obtain external funding.

2.2
As a result of having a good AMP, the authority is not strictly required to produce either document again.  However, it is clearly good practice to have an up to date AMP.

2.3
The centrally set criteria has not been updated since July 2003 and has not been relied upon.

2.4
However, it is important to clearly state here that just because the AMP was not renewed last year, the use of the Council’s property assets was still reviewed both corporately and from a service specific context.  

3.

THE 2005 AMP
3.1 This year’s draft AMP (circulated as a separate document) has a slightly different structure and feel about it.  It is intended to be more of an inwardly focused management tool for use by the authority and its partners to explain what we have and how we manage it.

3.2 Key issues addressed in the AMP include:-



3.2.1 Investment Property

Managing the investment portfolio in a more commercial manner to enable us to balance easy in – easy out leases for new businesses with longer leases for more established businesses (thus saving legal costs for both parties on renewals etc.) and implementing a clear service charge structure to enable us to recover the costs of, for example, maintenance of the common parts etc.



3.2.2 Access & Health & Safety

Continued commitment to increasing the accessibility of the Council buildings for the disabled. This means committing a further £100,000 over the next 5 years in addition to the more than £250,000 spent in the last 5 years. The Council is also firmly committed to meetings our responsibilities as a landlord in respect of asbestos, gas, radon and legionella.



3.2.3 Disposals

Requests to purchase land from the Council (not development but enhancement of the amenity of the existing building/use) will be dealt with on the principle that the costs of this are recovered in full from the purchaser. 


Principles for the disposal of larger and more valuable land-holdings will be considered by members once a detailed assessment of the suitability of existing land holdings has been completed. This is expected to be completed in the next financial year.


3.2.4 Future Development

High priority areas include the development of the town centre (including committing where practicable council owned land) in accordance with the town centre master-plan and local service delivery in the A6 towns.



3.2.5 It is also planned to bring forward in the next meeting cycle, for members’ consideration a review of some elements of the Council’s constitution govern large scale acquisitions funded from central government funds, for example the Lawrences factory site.
 
 

4.
SCRUTINY

4.1
The AMP has been reviewed by Monitoring & Audit Committee and where relevant has been amended to reflect comments made.


Background Papers:

Previous Reports/Minutes:

Title of Document:

Council Report July 2003

AMP 2003,

M&A Report July 2005

  
 M&A Report September 2005

Date: 9th September 2005

Contact Officer:  J Eatough

1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





	To enable members to consider further the updated draft of the Asset Management Plan, (“the AMP”) that is currently being prepared for approval by Council at its October meeting.





5.	RECOMMENDATION





5.1	That members endorse the draft Asset Management Plan and commend it to full Council on 19th October 2005 for final approval as part of the Council’s policy framework. 	








